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Ending Gender-Based Violence in Colombia

In November 2004, I signed a letter to President Alvaro Uribe Velez of Colombia, along with 52 other Members of Congress, urging him to help put an end to the widespread gender-related violence against women occurring in his country.  The United Nations Commission on Human Rights and Amnesty International each has reported graphic physical and emotional abuse against women in Colombia that includes sexual slavery, sexual mutilation, and forced abortions.  These acts typically are committed by guerrillas, paramilitary officers, and government security forces and go unreported by women who fear for their own safety.  

The text of the letter follows:
Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno Mejía
Embassy of the Republic of Colombia
2118 Leroy Place, NW
Washington, DC 20008
 

Dear Ambassador Moreno Mejía,
 

We are writing to you out of deep concern about recent reports released by the United Nations Commission on Human Rights and Amnesty International that indicate widespread violence against women is occurring as a result of the armed conflict in Colombia.  Gender-based violence, in wartime or in peace, is unacceptable.  
 

The UN Special Rapporteur on Violence Against Women and Amnesty International concluded that gender-based violence against women has become widespread and systematic, resulting from the internal armed conflict in Colombia.  The report includes testimonies of sexual slavery, sexual mutilation, forced nudity, forced abortions and forced contraception.  These crimes, all of which are serious violations of international human rights law, are perpetrated by guerrillas, paramilitaries and government security forces.  These abuses are rarely reported; this in turn guarantees impunity for those responsible and ensures that violence against women continues.   
 

Given the pervasive nature of violence against women in the context of Colombia's armed conflict, we strongly urge the Colombian Government to prioritize efforts to end violence against women in conflict.  Specifically, we urge the Colombian government to:
 

· Release a statement publicly opposing violence against women committed by government security forces, paramilitaries and guerrillas, including a concrete action plan to protect women from violence;
 

· Appoint a high-ranking legal adviser on sexual and gender-based violence;
 

· Ensure that specific steps are taken by the government towards implementation of the recommendations made by the Special Rapporteur, the UN High Commissioner for Human Rights, and other UN bodies dealing with violence against women.
 

We believe it is essential that the Colombian government make every effort to end gender-based violence and put an end to this tragedy.  Thank you for your consideration; we look forward to your reply.
 

U.S. Representative David Price


4th District of North Carolina








